July 17, 2003
Members 

Allegheny County Council

119 Courthouse

436 Grant Street

Pittsburgh, PA 15219

Dear Council Members:  

I am writing to advise you of my intention to veto Bill Number 1227-03, an ordinance amending the Administrative Code by providing for improvements in the administration and operation of the Office of Property Assessments.  

Council has passed legislation that does not clearly outline the process for selecting the “Appraisal Administrator.”  In addition, the “Board of Tax Revision” may not be the best option and should be re-examined.  This legislation was drafted with the belief that the current system buried the position of Chief Assessment Officer “too many layers removed from the County Manager.”  However, the ordinance then adds another layer with the creation of the “Board of Tax Revision.”  
I plan to introduce legislation in the near future that will restructure the Chief Assessment officer position as an appointed member with a set term to ensure greater independence.  This will enable the Chief Assessor to have direct contact with the County Manager, thereby, reducing the layers of bureaucracy.  
For these reasons, I am compelled to veto Bill Number 1227-03.  Thank you for your attention on this matter.

Sincerely,

James C. Roddey

